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ACCOMPLISHMENTS

Look Inside

While the winter chill begins to take 
hold and the days get shorter, the 
fast-approaching festivities promise 
celebration and time spent with 
family. As we welcome the holiday 
season, it’s a great time to reflect 
on our accomplishments over the 
past year.

During the 2022 legislative session, I helped pass several 
bills to deliver much-needed resources to our communities, 
enhance public safety and support health and wellness 
initiatives. Many families have faced challenging times over 
the past year, but we always come together to pick each 
other up as a community. As chair of the Assembly Libraries 
and Education Technology Committee, I helped secure critical 
investments for our schools and for libraries that serve as 
community hubs. I know we’ll continue building on our 
successes to ensure a bright future for all New Yorkers.

I hope you and your loved ones create new memories during 
this festive holiday season. I look forward to continuing to 
serve as your voice in Albany in the new year.

Sincerely,

Dear Neighbor,

640 W. Montauk Hwy., Lindenhurst, NY 11757 
631-957-2087 • jeanpierrek@nyassembly.gov

Look inside for a legislative update from

Assemblywoman
Kimberly Jean-Pierre
Questions? Concerns?

Assemblywoman Kimberly Jean-Pierre



To support and deliver resources for our  
community, Jean-Pierre passed legislation to:

•	 Authorize SUNY Farmingdale to lease 16 acres of 
underutilized land for the construction of multiple multi-
sport athletic fields, helping make the campus a prime 
location for tournaments, camps and clinics (Ch. 538 of 2022)

•	 Provide design-build authorization for a new large-
scale, public-private health and wellness center for the 
hamlet of Wyandanch, expediting the project’s completion 
(A.9756-A)

•	 Increase the penalty for driving a boat while intoxicated 
in the presence of a minor to a felony, aligning boating 
while intoxicated offenses with Leandra’s Law (A.911-A)

•	 Require private companies in contracts with school 
districts to disclose ingredient lists and nutritional 
information for our children’s meals (Ch. 533 of 2022)

•	 Grant libraries additional time to complete construction 
projects without losing any state aid due to pandemic-
related supply chain issues and labor shortages (Ch. 333 of 
2022)

•	 Include mandatory human trafficking awareness 
curriculum in all state-certified alcohol training 
awareness programs for bars and restaurants  
(Ch. 392 of 2022)

Assemblywoman Jean-Pierre
Supporting Long Island Families

Jean-Pierre is making a difference in our neighborhoods 

•	 Hosted a Back-to-School drive in partnership with Bolden Mack Park, giving away  
over 500 backpacks filled with school supplies. The event also featured free dental 
and vision check-ups, haircuts, free food and more.

•	 Hosted her annual Hoops for Hunger basketball tournament with local youth, 
law enforcement and other community leaders. This year’s event collected 
approximately five large boxes of food, which were donated to Island Harvest 
Food Bank.

•	 Hosted a two-hour boat ride for 100 seniors from the Town of Babylon, which 
featured a free lunch, live DJ and giveaways. The nautical adventure created many 
memorable moments with our seniors.

Assemblywoman Kimberly Jean-Pierre’s
Winter Accessories and Toy Drive

Now Through December 20
Assemblywoman Jean-Pierre’s Office

640 W. Montauk Highway, Lindenhurst
Monday through Friday, 9 a.m. to 5 p.m.

Donate new winter accessories – such as hats, gloves and scarves – 
and new, unwrapped toys to spread holiday cheer in our community. 
Collected accessories will be donated to Keep Your Change, Inc.


